Municipal Affordable Housing Trust Fund

Meeting Minutes

June 26, 2009

9:00 AM

Members Present: Maxine Kinhart, Jeff Nutting, Judy Pfeffer, Susan Speers, Chris Vericker, and Town Counsel, Mark Cerel

 Jeff Nutting opened the meeting and suggested that the Trust should reorganize. Motion by Speers to appoint Chris Vericker as Chairman of the Housing Trust.  Second by Maxine.  Unanimous Vote to appoint.

General Business:  Maxine updated members as to the most recent balance in the trust.  As of November, 2008 the balance was $768,862.89.  There would be more now because of interest.

Maxine explained one reason for the meeting is that as a result of the Town acting as lottery and monitoring agent for some of the affordable housing that over the past 2 years she had added approximately 30,000 to the trust from Meadowbrook Heights, Oak Hill Village, Hidden Acres, and Brandywine Village.  The trust can spend up to 10% of receipts for administrative costs.  As lottery agent, advertising bills are generated that need a vote of the trust to pay.  Maxine would like some mechanism for paying these bills administratively without requiring a vote.  The Trust allowed 10% of each receipt may not be enough to pay bills.  Nutting suggested setting up a second account and putting 10% of the trust into that account for administrative purposes.  The other members agreed that would be a good idea.  Any monies brought in by Maxine would go to this account first with any net left over after paying bills would then go to the trust.  Staff will come up with language setting this up and bring formal document to the trust for acceptance.

Discussion involving potential uses for trust funds:  Judy suggested house on Cross Street currently owned by Walgreen’s developer, Arista could be purchased and converted to two family affordable house.  Jeff suggested this would give town access to town-owned land in back for more affordable housing.  It was suggested that we wait and see how construction of Walgreen’s goes.  Perhaps inform developer that town is interested at the right price or ask if they want to donate the house.

Maxine suggested using the funds to buy down the cost of existing homes in exchange for deed restrictions.  This would allow someone to sell their home and allow someone to buy a home without actually creating new housing.  Perhaps using the strategy with foreclosed housing in Franklin.  Judy is going to check on foreclosure properties.  Susan is going to check with CPA for a model for using trust funds to subsidize home sales in exchange for deed riders for affordability. 

Maxine informed the Trust members that a situation has developed involving a resale of 113 Brandywine Road.  The sale has fallen through in the last minute and the home may become vacant.  The purchasers financing fell through and the homeowners have signed a lease on an apartment in Glenn Meadow.  Maxine can find another family, however, that will take time.  Members of the trust indicated that the Trust could purchase the home.  There was discussion about selling the home as an affordable or market rate. Chris Vericker stated that perhaps Jeff could contact Middlesex Savings Bank on behalf of the purchaser and that he could also make a phone call.
It was determined that Friday mornings were the best for everyone and that we would schedule a meeting in a couple of weeks to go over a formal document to adopt procedures discussed in this meeting.

Submitted,

Maxine Kinhart

